
Dear Sisters, 
  
 
We have made it to September 2020 what a crazy ride it’s been.   
 
First let me say there will be no meeting in September. I’m praying the restrictions 
get lifted soon.   
 
I had a meeting with the officers last week and our events like the Celtic Tea are 
cancelled for this year.  Some things need to go on like the Division nominations and 
election (if needed), plans for the PA State Convention in Philadelphia and the HHP 
Lottery fundraiser, to name a few.  You will get specific details when I have them. 
 
We have lost quite a few members this past year, most recently our Vice President, 
Peggy Nicholson.  You will find a tribute to Peggy inside.  We will be remembering 
all our recently and past deceased sisters in November for All Souls Day.  If you 
have anything you wish us to share, please send it to me or any officer to get it 
included.   
 
Kathy Annan has agreed to step up to the Vice President office and continue as the 
Recording Secretary until the elections.  Thank you, Kathy. 
 
In the summer newsletter I mentioned the Feast of Our Lady of Knock was August 
21st.   I recently found out that the Vatican approved a new Feast Day for Our Lady 
of Knock and this will be the 17th of August from now on.  There is a small item in 
the newsletter with the reasons for this. 
   
I hope the remainder of your summer is enjoyable and everyone stays safe.  Please 
keep each other and our families in your prayers.  If you need anything don’t hesitate 
to reach out to me. 
 
In Our Motto, 
Linda  
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No  September Meeting 



 

OUR LADY OF KNOCK NEW FEAST DAY, AUGUST 17TH 
 
The Vatican has approved a new Feast Day of Our Lady of Knock and this is the 17th of August every 
year.  It will be listed in the new Roman Missal and has its own new Memorial Mass.  The reason why 
the 17th August was chosen is that the 21st of August is already assigned to St. Pius X, the Pope of the 
Eucharist.  As the 21st of August is the Anniversary of the Apparition of 1879, this will continue to be the 
local feast day in Knock and for Pilgrims visiting Knock on that day. 
 

Peggy Nicholson 
 
I would like to start with saying a few words about the passing of our Division Vice President  and long-
time LAOH sister Peggy Ann Nicholson. She wore many hats during her many years at Division 87   
participating in fundraisers from  BINGO, Irish potatoes, parades, golf outings, jingle bell runs,           
bartending for cancer and her very own project of Lunch with Santa. 
  
In 2018 she crossed off her bucket list that trip to see Ireland and visit Our Lady of Knock shrine. After 
beating cancer once when the diagnosis of having it return, the thought was her being a strong and 
tough that she could do it again.  She gave it her all especially since she looked forward to watching her 
grandchildren who were her pride and joy grow.   
  
Peggy, as well as our sisters who have passed will be with us when the doors to the new club on 
Thompson Street open. We will be sure to “raise a glass” to all. 
 
 

In Memory of: 
 
At our November meeting, we remember our sisters who have gone before us. This year we have lost a 
few members. In remembrance of them we would like to include a little paragraph about our deceased 
members. If you would like to submitted something for a November Meeting (pending covid) and the 
news letter please email the information to nancyssimplefood@gmail.com. This can be for any member 
that we have lost. 
 



 

 

 

 

Congratulations to son of Maria Gallagher, Frank Gallagher Jr. and daughter in law Jaclyn Maria on their wedding celebration 
on Friday, August 07, 2020 at the Riverton County Club in New Jersey. The reception was moved three times due to the 
Corona virus. They are just happy to now have been able to gather with family and friends. Wishing many happy years       
together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family News 

Birthday Blessings to Our Sisters 

 

September 
 

Karen Nealon    5 
Donna Cannon     6 
Margaret Korejko   6 
Maria Gallagher  13 
Ann Marie Kuvik  13 
Catherine King   15 
Kathleen Walker  16 
Marlene Roche Fiorino 17 
Bernadette Coyne   20 
Elizabeth McNally  24 
 

Rich Hrapzynski 
Greg Riley 
 
The intentions of our Division 87     
members 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Special Intentions 

Memorials 



Puzzle 
No prizes, no pressure, a little puzzle just for fun. 

 
 



Chaplin 
        Sr. Lisa Breslin,  
        Lisabreslinssj@gmail.com 
  267-592-0841 
 

President  
 Linda Nevedomsky 
 Lmnevedom@hotmail.com 
 267-240-1083 
 

Vice President 
Kathy Annan 

        Kathleen.Annan@TUHS.Temple.edu 
         215-901-3364 
 

Recording Secretary 
Kathy Annan 

        Kathleen.Annan@TUHS.Temple.edu 
         215-901-3364 

 
Financial Secretary 

Donna Kearney (Donnelly) 
kddfam@aol.com 
215-915-3205 

 

Treasurer 
Bernadette Coyne 
bernmcoyne@verizon.net 

215-407-7969 
 

Historian 
Anne Foody 
afoody813@aol.com 
215-421-7359 

 
Missions & Charities 

Nancy Jones 
NancysSimpleFood@gmail.com 
267-241-4677 

 
Catholic Actions  

Eileen Smith 
eileenlaohdiv87@gmail.com 
215-688-0190 

 
Mistress At Arms 

Maria Gallagher  
mecrup@gmail.com 

609-304-7929 
 

Sentinel 
 Sr. Lisa Breslin,  
        Lisabreslinssj@gmail.com 
  267-592-0841 

 
 
 
 

Freedom for All Ireland 
 Bunny Clark 
 thebun28@gmail.com 
 215-551-5334 
      
Immigration & Education 
      
 
 
Publicity 

Maria Gallagher  
mecrup@gmail.com 

609-304-7929 
 
By Laws 

Eileen Smith 
eileenlaohdiv87@gmail.com 
215-688-0190 

 
Hibernian Hunger Project 

Ann Marie Kuvik 
amkuvik@gmail,com 
215-901-8052 

  

Name: 

  

Street address: 

 City, State, 

& Zip Code: 

  

Telephone: 

  

E-Mail : 

  

Purpose (please check box below):  

(   ) New mailing address          (    )  Dues Enclosed 

(   )  New e-mail address           (    ) Name change  

(   )  New telephone number 

Please complete the information above and return to: 

Donna Kearney, 

Financial Secretary, LAOH Division 87 

4540 Almond St. Philadelphia, PA 19137 

 

Please use this form when sending your dues or submitting 
any changes to Donna Kearney. 
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c/o Donna Donnelly-Kearney 

4540 Almond Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19137 
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